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DATES 

October 

Fri 3rd—Speech and Language  Meeting For Parents 2.30 - 3pm  

Wed 15th—Parent/ Guardian Evenings, Classes 1, 2, & 3   

Thurs 16th—Parent/ Guardian Evenings, Classes 1, 2, & 3  

Mon 27th—Start of Half-term week  

November 

Nov 3rd—School opens for 2nd half of the Autumn Term 

 

December 

Wed 10th—NHS Flu Immunisations - details to follow 

Thu  11th—Christmas Performance 2pm and 6pm 

Wed 17th—Christmas Dinner and Christmas Jumper day. 

Fri 19th—Last day of the Autumn Term 

 

January 

Mon 5th—First day of the Spring Term 

 

Term Dates Available on School Website 

2025 –2026 —Click here 

Please ensure holidays are booked outside of term times because 

we teach new content every single day. 

 

2026 Residentials 

Y2 & Y3 Tattenhall Residential  - Tues 30th June—Wed 1st July 

Y4 London Residential - Tues 24th—Wed 25th March  

Y6 Min-Y-Don Residential -  Mon 6th—Friday 10th July 

Details to follow 

   

We're looking forward to our upcoming parents and guardian eve-
nings for the 2025-2026 school year. These meetings are a great 

opportunity for you to discuss your child's progress with their 

teacher and ensure they're settling in well. 

Here are the key dates for each class: 

• EVERYONE: October 15th & 16th 2025 

• Reception & Year 6:  March 4th 2026 

• Years 1, 2, 3, 4, & 5: June 17th & 18th 2026 

 

Interschool Mixed Football Competition  

It was a genuine pleasure to accompany our pupils to the first interschool competition 

of the academic year, a mixed football tournament hosted at Weaverham High School. 

The children were fantastic ambassadors for our school, displaying excellent conduct 

and teamwork. Despite facing strong opposition, they showed great resilience. Their 

effort was clear in the final game, where they were extremely tough opponents, pushing 

the other team to the end. 

We were immensely proud of their performance. Thank you to Mrs. Downey for com-

pleting the necessary paperwork and risk assessments to make this event possible. We 

eagerly anticipate more competitions throughout the year. 

Seasonal Reminder: Please bring a coat to 

school!  

The transition into autumn is marked by increasingly 

changeable weather conditions, with the shift from 

cool mornings to warmer afternoons being particu-

larly noticeable. The recent departure of the House 

Martins, which left the area last weekend on their 

migration to Southern Africa, traditionally signals the 

true beginning of the autumn season. 

In light of these fluctuating temperatures, we kindly 

request that you ensure your child brings a suitable 

coat to school each day. 

Furthermore, it is imperative that all items of cloth-

ing are clearly named. Unnamed items are extremely 

difficult to track down, which hinders our efforts to 

return lost property. Your cooperation in this mat-

ter is greatly appreciated. 

 
Are your details up-to-date ? 

Please ensure that you provide Emily with 

your up-to-date contact details, including any 

new address, email address or phone number. 

mailto:admin@whitley.cheshire.sch.uk
https://twitter.com/WhitleySchool
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCOEY-zDh5QBstC2exBNbnbw?pbjreload=10
https://www.whitleyprimary.co.uk/serve_file/27871144


Friends of Whitley School (FoWS)             

Lottery  

The lottery lets us raise much-needed funds for school to 

help pay for Mathletics, coaches for trips, furniture etc.  

It costs just £8 a month for 2 draws per week. If your num-

ber pops up, you win £25. If there was no winner the week 

before you win  If you would like a number and to help sup-

port school,  

Please contact Hayley Woodward on 07740043151 or  

littlhayjay@gmail.com 

Lottery Winners 

We have lots of spare numbers so please consider supporting 

this initiative.  

Enhancing Reading Achievement  

Last week, I had the pleasure of listening to several pupils read  from each class. I was highly impressed 

by the progress demonstrated. To further accelerate this development, we strongly encourage all chil-

dren to engage in regular reading sessions with an adult at home. 

For our Year 2 pupils, consistent home reading is instrumental in ensuring they achieve a reading speed 

of approximately 95 words per minute and move beyond the overt reliance on phonics as they transi-

tion into Year 3. 

For older pupils, having an adult hear them read is crucial for developing fluency and deeper comprehen-

sion. This dedicated time allows adults to model appropriate responses to punctuation and interpret am-

biguous or literary language. Much of the vocabulary encountered in literature, such as "the rasping in-

sects" used to evoke the soundscape of a savanna, may not feature in everyday spoken language. Ad-

dressing these linguistic nuances builds general knowledge and strengthens a child's knowledge schema, 

which is vital for improved comprehension.   

While we diligently address these issues through shared reading in school, reading at home acts as a 

powerful catalyst for vocabulary acquisition and significantly increases the likelihood of cultivating a life-

long love of learning and reaching age related expectations or beyond in Year 6. 

To further enrich our resources, the School Parliament will soon be conducting a reading survey to in-

form the selection and ordering of new books from the Educational Library Service. 

Should you require any advice or support regarding home reading practices, please do not hesitate to 

contact your child's class teacher. They are more than willing to assist your efforts and keen to under-

stand any difficulties you may be encountering.   

Important: Child Collection Arrangements 

 

To ensure safeguarding, if a family member (other 

than the usual arrangement) or a friend is collect-

ing your child, you must inform the school office 

by telephone or email. 

For regular changes, they can be added to our sys-

tem. If we have not been notified, your child will 

not be released until we have spoken to you. 

Please do not give these messages to staff at 

morning drop-off, as they may be missed. 




